Rabbi Isaac Goss P.O.Box 2942 Johannesburg, Union of South Africa

Dear Rabbi Goss:

It is barely a week that I have returned from South Africa, but I wish to hasten to thank you for all your friendship and guidance during the time that I spent in your community.

I feel that knowing you and speaking with you as I did has immeasurably broadened my own horizons. Whatever little I might have contributed to the community, I believe I gained much more especially as a result of knowing you.

I do hope that you have long recovered from the illness which kept you in bed during my last day or two in Johannesburg. Please convey my very fondest regards to Mrs. Goss and to all our friends.

I do hope and pray that the time will not be long that you will be visiting New York and I will have the opportunity to reciprocate in some measure your kindness towards me.

Cordially yours,

RABBI NORMAN LAMM

NL:ff

P.S. I have taken the liberty of sending you some reprints of a number of articles and talks I recently gave.